
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 9 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 

 
THIRD SUNDAY AFTER THE EPIPHANY 

 
January 22, 2023  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE  Intermezzo and Adagio on ‘The Church’s One Foundation’ Robert Hobby 

   

OPENING SENTENCE Emmanuel, Emmanuel 204 
Emmanuel, Emmanuel, his name is called Emmanuel.   God with us, revealed in us, his name is called Emmanuel. 

 
WELCOME 
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 God of the faithful in every time, today you have called us into your church to 
be one body in Jesus Christ.  You have given us the gifts we need for your service.  Breathe 
your Spirit into our lives that we may never fall back from the way of discipleship.  Grant 
that we may find true joy and peace as we accept the cost of faithful discipleship.  Amen. 
   

*HYMN The Church’s One Foundation 545  
 
TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson 
Response  Halle, Halle, Halleluja 2026 
  (sung as the children come forward and leave) 

All children K-8th grade are invited to go to Sunday school and Confirmation. 

   
MUSIC  Lord of the Dance arr. John Ferguson 

I danced for the fisherman, for James and John;  They came with me and the dance went on. 



PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
OLD TESTAMENT Isaiah 9:1-4 (Pew Bible p. 1072) 
 
NEW TESTAMENT 1 Corinthians 1:10-18 (Pew Bible p. 1772) 

 
*GOSPEL  Matthew 4:12-23 (Pew Bible p. 1500) 
*Gospel Acclamation 

 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  Lord, You Have Come to the Lakeshore 344 

 
SERMON          Love that Keeps on Loving Rev. Eun-Hye Choi 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
SENDING FORTH 

 
*HYMN The Summons 2130  
  
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to World Relief. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE  Toccata on ‘The Church’s One Foundation’ Robert Hobby 
 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

USHER:  Mark Rowlands 
Fellowship is provided by Pat and Judy Keenan and is held in the parlor. 

 



Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 
beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 

every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 
configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 

 
We follow the United Methodist Safe Sanctuaries guidelines as part of our child protection policy. 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
WE ARE INVITED TO ATTEND 
The 2023 Lake North District Leadership Training on Saturday, January 28th from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at 
Kingswood UMC, 401 W. Dundee Road, Buffalo Grove.  There will be an opening Worship & Mindfulness 
Workshop, after which you may choose two workshops offered by passionate speakers.  Our new Bishop Dan 
Schwerin will share a video message during the opening worship.  Call the office if you plan on attending. 
 

WOMEN IN FAITH SUNDAY ON JANUARY 29 - SPEAKER FROM WORLD RELIEF 
 
THE ANNUAL CHILI COOK OFF SPONSORED BY OUR GUMYOUTH 
will be held after worship on Sunday, January 29th in our social hall.   Please let Greg and Beth Peterson know you 
will be bringing your favorite recipe to join in on this fun event to help raise funds for our Youth’s ASP Summer 
Mission Trip.  Start going through your favorite cook books/recipes to find the best, hottest, most original chili or 
best presentation!!!   It is free to enter your chili and only $5.00 to taste test them all and vote for your favorites.  
Bring family, friends, neighbors to this delicious (bring your Tums) “party”. 
 
COME MEET OUR NEW BISHOP! 
You will have an opportunity to meet Bishop Dan Schwerin here in our sanctuary on Monday, February 13 at 7 
p.m.   He will be here to speak to all the members of the Lake North UMC churches.  This is a rare opportunity and 
you don’t want to miss this. 
 
ADULT STUDY ON THE LECTIONARY - 
Please join the new study on Wednesday mornings via Zoom at 10 am.  Our worship (music, scripture readings and 
sermon) follow the Common Lectionary Cycle since Advent of 2022.  This Lectionary study group will read and 
discuss each week’s Scripture readings before Sunday worship.  The United Methodist Lectionary book ($25/copy) 
will be in the church office for your purchase; or you can order it at Cokesbury by searching “The United Methodist 
Music & Worship 2022-2023.  Pastor Eun-Hye will email each week’s readings to the participants for people who 
don’t have the book.  So, you can participate in this study group with or without the book.  You only need a Bible.  
To get the zoom link, please contact Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org.  
 
SUPPORT GROUP FOR ANXIETY AND GRIEF - 
Be a part of this new group via Zoom on Thursday evenings at 7 pm.    There is a revolutionary approach to 
understanding and healing the impact of loss by connecting anxiety and grief.  This support group is for people 
who had a loss of a loved one recently or a long time ago and experience anxiety since the loss.  This support group 
will meet with the book, “Anxiety:  The Missing Stage of Grief” by Claire Bidwell Smith who is a hospice grief 
counselor.  This support group will follow the contents and suggestions of the book to begin the healing process.  
The book will be in the church office for $18/copy or you can order it online.  Please tell anyone who you think may 
benefit from this support group.  Unaddressed or prolonged grief can cause anxiety, panic attacks, and other 
emotional hardships.  Please contact Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org to get the zoom link.  
 
SUNDAY COFFEE FELLOWSHIP - 
If you would like to provide treats and juice after worship on a Sunday, please call the church office and schedule a 
Sunday.  The coffee will be made, and the tables will be out in the parlor.  Fellowship helps us to know one another 
better, make connections. 
 
YOUR MENTAL AND EMOTIONAL HEALTH IS IMPORTANT TO US. 
*If you need a listening ear, please reach out to Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org. 
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*To speak with someone anytime, call 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline, available 24 hours. 
*In the Glenview area, the Family Service Center (FSC), located at 191 Waukegan Road is a place to turn.  FSC 
provides high-quality therapeutic counseling for individuals and families, with expanded services to include clients 
within a wide range of ages, from preschoolers to older adults.  Most insurance plans are accepted and fees are 
based on a subsidized fee scale.  Call 847-251-7350 or visit familyservicecenter.org. 
*Zoom Support Group for Anxiety and Grief:  Thursday evenings is for people who had a loss of a loved one and is 
experiencing anxiety and other emotional hardships since the loss.  Please contact Pastor Eun-Hye at 
echoi@glenviewumc.org to get the zoom link. 
 
START SAVING! 
Preparations for our Rummage Sale have started!  Drop your rummage off between March 26 - March 30.  The sale 
will be March 31st and April 1st.  All of your donations are needed, and ask your friends and family start saving too.  
We also need lots and lots and lots of volunteers.  Sign ups will start in February.  Thank you!  Janet Conlin and 
Becky Netherland. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK: January 22 - January 29, 2023 
Today: 11 am Bells rehearse, sanctuary 
 11 am Firearm Proliferation Meeting, parlor   (see insert) 
 11:30 World Relief Training, choir room 
 4:30 pm GUMYouth, social hall   
Monday:        February Visitor article deadline 
Tuesday: 10 am Staff meeting via Zoom 
Wednesday: 10 am Adult Study on the Lectionary via Zoom 
 7 pm Adult Choir rehearsal, choir room 
Thursday:       Mail February Visitor 
 7 pm Support Group on anxiety and grief via Zoom 
Saturday: 8:30 am Leadership Training at Kingswood UMC  
 
Next Sunday:                    Women In Faith Sunday                                     
 10 am Worship, Sunday school and Confirmation 
 11 am Annual Chili Cook Off, social hall 
 12 pm Bells rehearse, sanctuary 
 
 
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Beau Surratt, Organist, email:  beausurratt@glenviewumc.org  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 


